
Councillor Rufus Gilbert

APRIL REPORT TO LODDISWELL. 
  

1. I have over the last two weeks sent you various information relating to 
Covid-19

2. Ashwood Park new surface. Highways inform me this has a 12 month 
guarantee and will be attended to.

3. I have been corresponding with a Mr. Trevor Hurt ref HIW/19/105 stopping up 
of byway near Stanton lodge.

This has now been put on temporary hold and Mr. Hurt has been informed by DCC 
officers and myself. 

4. Sorley Cross road sign will now be replaced.
5. I have approved various funding applications for Loddiswell.
• Covid-19 prompt Action Fund for volunteers £500.00
• Locality fund application manufacture of face masks £250.00
• Rake Cross new sign to replace broken repaired sign £553.00

I was very sorry to hear Kate Kemp was not well and I have written to her wishing a 
speedy recovery. 
Finally…I wish you all well and I continue to be at your disposal to assist in any way 
I can. 
Stay well. 
Rufus 
DCC Cllr. Rufus Gilbert 
Cabinet Member Economy & Skills. 
 


